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Grand Knight’s Message 
“Message from the Grand Knight” 

My Brothers All,  

Wow – What a glorious evening.  Our Council’s 22nd installation was a night to remember.  From the 
ceremony of the installation to the festivities of the reception, I know that all in attendance were inspired 
to carry Jesus’ message of love and peace to all mankind. 

Although my wife has always looked upon me as “worthy”, it will takes a little getting used to this title 
in the context of our Council.  That being said, however, let me share several goals that I have 
established for my administration: 

1. Improve the quality of the contact information we have for each of our members 
2. Reach out to each member throughout the course of the year 
3. Reduce the number of business meeting to 12 
4. Hold 6 social nights throughout the year 
5. Conduct at least 6 formation (1st) degrees throughout the year 
6. Increase our membership by 20  
7. Continue to provide award level activities in all 6 disciplines that the Knights support 

That is quite a high mark of excellence to establish for the 2016/17 fraternal year.  I’m sure however, that with your support and 
prayers we should have no difficulty attaining each and every goal. 

Vivat Jesus 
Larry Shannahan 

Grand Knight 

 

 
 

 
SUPREME KNIGHT      Carl Anderson 

 
STATE DEPUTY          Stephen M. Cohen 

 
DISTRICT DEPUTY    Mike Georgulas PGK 

 
COUNCIL OFFICERS 

 Associate Chaplain    Deacon Jim Sullivan 
Grand Knight              Larry Shannahan 
Deputy Grand Knight  Mike Novak PFN 
Chancellor                  Keith Arndt 
Warden                       Steve Herpel 
Financial Secretary     Phil Pharr 
Treasurer          Brian O’Conner PGK  

    Recorder    Jim Hetmanski 
    Lecturer    Steve Wisniewski PGK    

    Advocate    John Schmidt 
    Guards        Will Glassman  

John Young  
John Myers 
Larry O’Toole 
John Herpel 

1st Year Trustee  Gregory Ward PGK 
2nd Year Trustee  Keith Marchiano PGK 
3rd Year Trustee  Rich Sosna, PGK 
District Deputy              Mike Georgulas PGK 

 
PROGRAM DIRECTORS AND CHAIRMEN 
Program Director  Keith Arndt 
Council Activities         Bill Hengemihle, PGK 
Church Activities  Steven Herpel 
Family Activities  Stephen J Buddenbohn 
Council Activities  Kenneth J O Brien 

Community Activities Larry O’Toole 
Culture of Life  Allen W Siegel 
Youth Activities  Jeff Gutowski 
Public Affairs  Keith M Arndt 

 
PAST GRAND KNIGHTS 

 
Ed Colvin, Ray Traube, Bob Hoguet, Mike 
Georgulas, Frank Tumminelo, Rich Sosna, Bill 
Hengemihle, Mike Mall, Dan Samis, Bill Elliott, 
Lee Eder, Dan Trout, Keith Marchiano; Gregory 
Ward 
 
LADIES AUXILIARY Cindy Rock  
 

INSURANCE REPRESENTATIVE 
Edward A. O’Keefe CLU, ChF

 

 



 

 

Associate Chaplain’s Report 
  

 So Who’s Happy? 
 

There is a reading from Exodus that has always made me chuckle just a bit. While the Israelite people 
were in slavery in Egypt they begged God to get them out of slavery. When Moses got them out of 
slavery then they complained that they did not have enough food. They said to Moses and Aaron that it 
would be better if they died in Egypt rather than die of famine in the desert. 

When the Lord God heard what they were grumbling about, he sent all the quail they could eat every 
evening. There were more quail than anyone could ever use; in the morning when the dew dried up there 
were flakes that could be crushed and made into a flour that could be made into bread. The Israelites had 
plenty of food from that day forward. They were happy for a while, but soon they complained that they 
were tired of quail and the bread made from the flakes of flour God sent them. 

Isn’t that just like humans? We get what we ask for and then we find out that we are not too happy with what we have been given. 
Sometimes we are never satisfied are we? I think we can gather from this story that perhaps we need to be happy with the simpler 
things in life. It might be simple food or a simple vacation or perhaps trying to simplify our lives with prayer and good works. I 
believe that if we truly work at it, we can have simpler lives.  I also believe we will be happier and more content. It might just be 
worth a try, don’t you think? 

Peace and All Good 
Deacon Jim  

 

PROGRAM DIRECTOR'S REPORT 
What's Going on in Our Council? 

Your activity directors had their first meeting of the fraternal year and there are some new and exciting 
activities planned for the upcoming year.  Our Council installation was well-attended and the follow-on 
dinner and program was enjoyed by all.  The Maryland State Secretary, Dale Trott, represented the State 
Deputy, Steve Cohen, and Past State Deputy Steve Adamcyzk also attended.  We will be conducting a 
corporate Mass on the Fifth Sunday, July 31st, using a new format. Please below for details.  Both the 
Ravens beverage stand and the Tootsie Roll programs get underway in August.  Contact Rob Hardy 
(robhardy@gmail.com) to schedule certification training for the Ravens. 

Activity Chairs 
Church   Steve Herpel   410-569-8278  olmchssoccer@yahoo.com . 

In addition to the fifth Sunday Mass, Steve Herpel will be coordinating our efforts at the Parish Picnic on Sunday, August 21st.  The 
Council will provide and cook hot dogs and burgers to supplement the potluck contributions of parishioners. 

Culture of Life Allen Siegel   631-220-3425  allen.w.siegel@gmail.com 

Allen has some new ideas, extending the Culture of Life program beyond neo-natal and early childhood.  As a pastor at Upper 
Chesapeake Hospital, he has become aware of a significant problem with senior suicides in Harford County and will be hosting a 
parish presentation on the subject in September. 

 



 

 

Community Bill Hengemihle  410-539-5253  whhengemihle@verizon.net. 

Bill will be coordinating our second annual ice cream social on August 28th at the Catholic Charities senior residence in Abingdon.  
Ice cream and live music will be presented for the enjoyment of the residents. 

Family  Steve Budddenbohn  443-895-0374  sbuddenbohn@aol.com. 

Sunday, July 31st is the fifth Sunday of the year.  We plan to do something a bit different this time.  We ask that all Knights and their 
families attend the 9:00 Mass.  We intend to gather outside of the Narthex and, led by the Fourth Degree Color Corps, proceed into the 
Worship Center and sit together as a group.  Be sure to wear your Green shirts! This will be an excellent chance to demonstrate the 
family nature of the Knights as we worship together. 

Youth  Jeff Gutowski  410-925-1762  jgutowskiwtsb@gmail.com 

Jeff will be coordinating the Annual Jerry Meany Youth Fishing Tournament on Saturday, July 23.  The fishing expedition is always 
followed up by hot dogs and presentation  of trophies at the Knights Hall.  Volunteers are need to help cook the hot dogs 

Council  Ken O'Brien  410-652-1509  kobrien001@verizon.net 

Ken will be assisting in the Council Golf Tournament coming up on Monday, August 22nd.  Foursomes and hole sponsors are still 
welcome. 

Fr. Maurice J. Wolfe Council 11372  
July 16th, 2016 Installation of Council Officers 

 
                                                                                      

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                                                                                                

                                                                                                               

  
 
 
 

 

Passing of the Gavel 

Scholarship Winners 



 

 

Charity Corp Keith Marchiano 
Brothers and Ladies, greetings from the charity corporation. I would like to congratulate the following 
recipients as they each received $400 for tuition and school expense assistance. This year we had a 
record 9 recipients receive scholarships and they are as follows: 

Bryn Nelson- Bryan Nelson (father) and Ron Barbagallo (grandfather)                                              

Amy Nowansky- Bill Hengemihle, PGK (grandfather)                                                                      

Kerry Bruso- Keith Bruso (father)                                                                                                           

                                                  Liz Lawson- Jeff Lawson (father)                                                                                                       

                                                  Abigail Olah- Steve Olah (father)                                                                                                           

                                                   Stephanie Sosna- Rich Sosna, PGK (father)                                                                                            

                                                   Erin Pfarr- Phil Pfarr (father)                                                                                                                                            

                                                   Brennan Traube- Ray Traube, PGK (father)                                                                                                                   

                                                  Andrew Ward- Greg Ward, PGK (father) 

 We have two very important fundraisers coming up. On Monday, August 22nd our council will be holding a golf tournament at 
Winter’s Run Golf Club. See information in the newsletter as we need sponsorships and golfers. Save the date for Saturday, October 
15th as we will hold another bull and oyster roast at Joppa Magnolia Fire Hall. This is a fun time for all. Both of these events go to 
fund our mission of supporting our scholarship program, St. Francis de Sales Outreach, and John Archer School. Thank you for your 
support! 

       Keith Marchiano, PGK 

President, Father Wolfe Charity Corporation 

Ravens Report for the August 2016 Newsletter:   

Our first Ravens game is next Thursday, August 11th.  I'm looking to line up support for these games as early as possible.  If you are 
team trained then please let me know what games you are available to work this season.  The dates I need workers are: 8/11, 8/27, 
9/11, 10/2, 10/9, 11/6, 11/10, 11/27, 12/4 and 12/18. 

 Some things are changing this year regarding the Ravens.  First the bad news.  We must notify Aramark at least 72 hours prior to a 
cancellation.  Otherwise it is a $300 fine out of our next check.  If we do not notify them within 24 hours of a cancellation then it can 
result in contract termination.  On the bright side, we no longer need to go downstairs to get our shirts.  We will need to let them know 
in advance of the game who is coming and what their shirt size is.  All of the uniforms are brand new this year and will be provided to 
us directly to our beer portable - no more going up and down stairs to retrieve our shirts.  We also no longer have to go downstairs to 
return shirts and make our final monetary drop for the night.  This will enable us to leave a good 15-20 earlier than before. 

 A new program they are running this year is that any worker who is spotted doing extraordinary work will receive a card that (s)he 
can turn in for a prize and will also be entered into a drawing to win signed Ravens paraphernalia, SuperBowl tickets, and other cool 
stuff.  All in all there's a lot of great stuff going on this year.  I hope you'll be able to join us and help out with our council's second 
biggest fundraiser. 

 Vivat Jesus, 

-Rob Hardy 



 

 

Golf Tournament 
Fr. Maurice J. Wolfe Golf Tournament 

August 22, 2016 
8:00 am Registration 

Winters Run Golf Club 
1000 N. Tollgate Rd 
Bel Air, MD  21014 

$100/golfer   $380/foursome 
                                                                      
                                                                      Contact: Larry Shannahan 

443-928-9393 or lshannahan@comcast.net  
 

Fr. Maurice J. Wolfe Council Knights of Columbus 
Golf Tournament 

 
Sponsor Information 
 
Sponsors 
 
Tournament Sponsor $500 Lunch $ 250 

Driving Range $ 150 Beverage Station $ 150 Closest to Hole—Men $ 150 

Closest to Hole—Women$ 150 Longest Drive—Men $ 150 Longest Drive—Women $ 150 Putting Contest $150 

Hole Sponsors: $ 100 
 
Sponsors are encouraged to provide branded items for the Player’s Gift Bag in advance. 
 
Call Larry Shannahan – 443-928-9393 for details. 
 

Fr. Maurice J. Wolfe Council Knights of Columbus 
Golf Tournament 

 
Date: August 22, 2016 Format: Shot Gun Start Continental Breakfast Lunch and Beverages 

Beer, Soda & Water available all Day Awards & Prizes 

Silent Auction 
 
Where: Winter’s Run Golf Club 1000 N. Tollgate Road Bel Air, MD 21014 
 
Time: 8:00 AM 
Registration 
 
9:00 AM 
Shotgun Start 

2:00 PM Lunch & Awards Cost: Player: $100 
Foursome: $380 
Full Payment: by August 8, 2016 
 
Checks are payable to: Fr. Maurice J. Wolfe Council Charity Corp 
1450 Abingdon Rd 
Abingdon, MD 21009 
 

mailto:lshannahan@comcast.net


 

 

Questions: Call Larry Shannahan 443-928-9393 or 
Lshannahan@comcast.net 
 
SPONSOR and PLAYER REGISTRATION 
 
□ Foursome (List Names below) $380 
□ Single Player (List Name below) $100 
 
□ Tournament Sponsor $500 
□ Lunch Sponsor $250 
□ Ball Provide 100 sleeves of Balls 
□ Driving Range $150 
□ Beverage Stations $150 
□ Closest to Hole—Men $150 
□ Closest to Hole—Women $150 
□ Longest Drive—Men $150 
□ Longest Drive—Women $150 
□ Putting Contest $150 
□ Hole Sponsor $100 
□ Lunch Guest $ 20 TOTAL $_                       

 
 
 
 
 

Print Player Name Print Player Name Print Player Name 

Print Player Name 
 
All Player Names are REQUIRED by August 8, 2016 
□ Check □ Cash □ Money Order 

Team Captain 
 

 
 
 

Print Name Address 

City State Zip Code 
 

 
 

Phone Email 
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Fourth Degree Message 
Sir Knights,  

The Assembly’s first patriotic activity of the fraternal year was the Fourth of July picnic for the veterans at the VA hospital on Loch 
Raven Boulevard. Thanks to the excellent leadership of PFN Keith Arndt, we were again able to provide hamburgers, hot dogs, fried 
chicken, salads and desserts to these men who have served their country. 
 
All members of the Assembly should have received their copy of the bi-monthly newsletter by now.  If you have not, it is probably 
because we do not have your current email address.  Please provide your email to me at baltobob@outlook.com or to Keith Arndt at 
kmaba123@yahoo.com.  The newsletter contains valuable information, not the least of which is the schedule of meetings for the 
coming year.  We try to rotate our meeting locations to encourage participation by members of all four councils.  Please attend as 
many meetings as you can.  This is the best way to get to know your fellow Sir Knights and to show your support of the assembly’s 
patriotic activities. 
 
Our Installation of Officers will be on Saturday, August 27 beginning with the 5 o’clock Mass at St John the Evangelist Parish.  There 
will be a dinner in the Knights’ Hall after.  All Sir Knights and their spouses are welcome but we need to know how many people to 
expect by August 19.  Contact Bob Renshaw at baltobob@outlook.com or 410-592-8406 if you will be attending the reception 
 
Bob Renshaw PGK 
Faithful Navigator 
 
                                                                  Bob Renshaw PGK 

Faithful Navigator, John Carroll Assembly #2378 

August Membership Report 
    Our yearly look at the raw numbers as we start our new fiscal year. 
   Total Members  288 
   Insurance Members 154 
   Associate Members 134 
   Inactive     12 
   Honorary        2 
   Honorary Life      6 
   Disability       3 
 
Last year our Total Membership reached a high of 303. The recent suspensions have 
greatly reduced our membership.  Now is the time to recruit a new member into the 

Knights of Columbus.  Our next scheduled Admission Degree will be on August 15, 2016.   
 

Bill Hengemihle     
Membership Director     

One Member – Per Council – Per Month     

First Degree Completed 
Our newest member Jose Figueroa successfully completed his first degree on July 18th, 2016.  His cell phone number is 443-617-0266 
and his email address is jose.figueroa2624@gmail.com. Jose will be taking his second degree soon.  Next 1st degree meeting is 
August 15 meeting at 7:30PM. 
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District Deputy’s Report 

 
Brothers all I bring you greeting from our worthy state deputy Steven M Cohen. 
 
  I would like to congratulate the council again on a great Installation. The halls decorations where very 
nice.  
As we move forward as a Council and District I believe we should all keep communications open. The 
four Councils can help each other with attending there activities . Membership is very important each 
Council should be scheduling degrees. 
 
 

Vivat Jesus 
 
                                                                        Mike Georgulas, PGK, PFN 

District Deputy #27 

Insurance Advisor’s Report 
 

 “Think You Are Too Old for Coverage? Maybe Not” 
 Sometimes it is easy to overlook the simplest of things.  

Take, for example, the beneficiaries on your life insurance policies. If your policy was 
applied for and issued several years ago, it may very well be that the person you originally 
selected as the beneficiary is no longer the person you would want to receive the policy 
proceeds. If you bought the policy when you were single, for example, you may have 
named your parents as beneficiaries. If you have since married, your policies should be 
updated to reflect your spouse as beneficiary. Maybe you’ve had children since, who are 
not named on the policies.  

Most people list a primary beneficiary, who is specifically designated as the first in priority 
to receive policy proceeds. We also encourage the naming of a contingent beneficiary, an 
alternate person designated to receive policy proceeds, usually in the event that the original 
beneficiary pre-deceases the insured.  

I routinely call all of my policyholders for annual review appointments, usually near the anniversary date of your 
policy – that is, the date it was originally issued. One of the matters that I’ll discuss during this review is the status of 
your beneficiary designations. If they need updating, and they often do, I can complete the paperwork during that 
appointment.  

I look forward to meeting with each of you to discuss your family’s needs.  
 

Edward O’Keefe, CLU, ChFC, CASL, FICF, LUTCF 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

Newsletter 
Please have all materials for articles submitted to me 
no later than the 20th of each month.  My contact info 
is: Email: stvwsn1@aol.com and my cell phone is 732-
485-2723 if you have any questions. Steve Wisniewski 
(Ph.D) PGK / PFN 

 

 
 

 

Steve Wisniewski                                                                                                                                                                                                                           
stvwsn1@aol.com                                                                                                                                                                                                                                         
732-485-2723 

God’s Message for This Month 
Do you believe that God answers our prayers? By Dr. Steve Wisniewski Lector 
 
Consider this, does God hear our personal prayers and love us enough to respond? Yes, if you’re listening. Keep in mind, what’s more 
important, is when, where, and “how” you pray.  
 
Prayer serves many different purposes for many different people. Prayer is an open intimate and personal conversation with God. 
Prayer invites God into our hearts, by simply talking with him, and then…this is important…taking time to listen and discover just 
how God has responded to us.  
 
God responses vary in many different ways. God may respond through fulfillment of our wishes and desires by granting us what we 
ask for even if it appears to us to be an impossible request. Think about miracles for a moment.  
 
God's response can come as an intuitive solution to a problem we face.  
For me, God responded by optimizing my will to succeed. When I began my weight loss journey two years ago, I was given an 
ultimatum. My Doctor said I had to lose 100 pounds or die. Wow, besides the fear that statement can incite, losing that much weight 
seemed an impossible task. I knew I could not do it alone, so I began to pray for “forgiveness and help” and asked God for his help.  
 
A few months later, he guided me to the Army Wellness Center and introduced me to an angel Mrs. Maria Sorrells, who became my 
weight loss manager, trainer and life coach. With Maria’s dedicated help, in less than 8 months and following her nutritional guidance, 
diet and exercise program, together we achieved my impossible task, and said good bye to 104 pounds of killer weight.  
 
But here’s the best part of God’s angel Maria…together, we put my diabetes in remission according to my Endocrinologist. All the 
important numbers and sugar levels are within their respective ranges, we relieved my hypertension and lowered my blood pressure.  
 
God not only answered my prayers, but did it through a beautiful, awesome, kind, compassionate, and understanding human being. 
Leading me to Maria and bringing her into my life, demonstrated his divine power in action. God knew that she would help me and 
that she would stay with me through thick and thin. Now, we still see each other in weekly meetings as I continue this life style 
journey. In reality, God sent me a guardian angel.  
 
Sometimes, we don’t see or hear his answer. This “no,” may be because he feels we are not ready, or perhaps it’s a test of our faith. 
We have to remember that faith is not for asking favors. Be persistent and remember God is always there and listening. Give God a 
chance and ask him for something totally impossible and he will help you when he feels you are ready. Remember the most important 
thing you can do when God answers your prayer request is to thank him. Thanking God gives merit and trust to your faith, shows 
loving appreciation, reverence, and respect.  
 
I believe God answers your prayers….do you?  Next month there will be another inspiring message from God 
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Ladies Auxiliary Report 
The ladies are gearing up for the upcoming year of fundraising and volunteering both in and out of 
the parish, wherever we can.   
 
We visited the Little Sisters of the Poor St. Martin’s Home on June 18th and helped serve a Pizza 
Party for the Residents.  We were quite surprised when some for the residents asked if we brought Ice 
Cream like we had last time in 2014!  We are looking forward to seeing the Sisters again at the Nun 
Run Saturday September 10th at the Cathedral of Mary our Queen.  We hope you will join us.  For 
more information please visit http://www.littlesistersofthepoorbaltimore.org/nun-run-2016/ 
All proceeds benefit the Resident of St. Martin’s Home. 
 
Connie Piotrowski will be chairing our 3rd Annual Holiday Luncheon Bingo and plans are well under 
way.  Mark your calendars, it will be held November 19th at Kilduff Hall.  Doors open at 11:30, 
Lunch served from 12 Noon – 1:00 PM, Admission $25/person.  More details to come. 

Annie Mangones 
amangonesmd@aol.com 
                                                     Our next meeting will be on August 15th in the Knights Hall.  As always we welcome all ladies of the 
Parish.  Join us as we serve the Church, Community, Youth, Council and Family.  Have a Safe and Happy Summer!   

 
Annie Mangones Secretary, Ladies Auxiliary 

State News and Events 
My Brothers All, Happy beginning to the next Fraternal Year. We should all be up and running on 
Programs and Membership recruitment. Plans should already be in place and the execution starts now. 
Remember, we do not take the summer off from what we do as Knights. Those same people and 
organizations that need our help and service do not take the summer off. So if that is true, neither 
should we. My thanks to all those who assisted with a very successful Leadership Seminar, especially 
Paul Weber, the Secretary to the State deputy who handled all of the arrangements at Solomons. 
For those that missed it, you missed a lot. Information that you need to have a successful year, being 
with your Brother Knights and bonding, and meeting the new team which will be leading the State 
Council are all things you missed. Please plan to attend next year. Building the Domestic Church 
while Strengthening our Parish is truly the highlight of this Fraternal Year. This program is not an 
option, it is to be supported by all councils. Many of your councils already participate in programs in 
this area and don’t even know. For example, the ICON program is part of this area, Praying the Rosary 
on the fifth Sunday is part of this program, including our parish in what we do is part of this program. 

Please get with your Pastor and talk about this special program if you have not already done so. We are going to have a very busy 
year. Keep informed as to what is going on. Besides mailings and information from the District Deputies, we are starting a large 
Social Media campaign to get the word out. Visit our newly designed website at www.kofc-md.org. to keep abreast of all that we are 
doing.  I look forward to seeing that all Councils in the Jurisdiction of Maryland are successful and continue to be successful. If you 
need assistance in any area, I am sure that the State Council has someone to assist; just contact us. 

Vivat Jesus! 

Stephen M. Cohen 
More information about the state council can be found at: http://kofc-md.org/ 
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Supreme News and Events 

Syria, Christians and the Future of Pluralism 
by Supreme Knight Carl A. Anderson  

Government leaders have a responsibility to preserve Christianity in the Middle East 

EDITOR’S NOTE: The following column was co-written by Melkite Catholic 
Archbishop Jean-Clėment Jeanbart of Aleppo, Syria. An extended version was 
published May 27 on realclearreligion.org. 

THE CHRISTIANS of Syria – together with those in other troubled areas of the 
Middle East – have been forgotten. As many have stayed in their homes or become 
urban refugees outside of the U.N. camp system, they have received little aid and 
even less international attention. Their situation is dire, and whether they will survive 
at all depends on events in the next several months. 

If ISIS’ theocratic intolerance takes hold, Christians will face an impossible choice: 
flee, submit to forced conversion or be killed. If Christianity – adhered to by 10 
percent of Syria’s population before the civil war – disappears, so will any hope of 
pluralism. The security implications of this for the world should be self-evident. A 
Syria without Christians, the historical mediators in that country, will make the region 
less safe and the world less safe. 

It is time for the international community to take action, not only to ensure that  

                                                                                                                                                                   Carl A. Anderson 

genocide survivors in Syria get the aid they need, but that they also receive equal protection under the law and are not reduced to a 
second class status. 

Christians and Muslims alike often think of Christianity as a Western religion. Christianity flourished in Europe, particularly during its 
second millennium, and this tends to shape our understanding. But by many measures, the Middle East was just as Christian as Europe 
during the first millennium after Christ, if not more so. 

The first decades of Christianity were decidedly Middle Eastern, with Syria playing a central role in the New Testament. St. Paul 
didn’t convert those living in Syria, but rather went there to persecute them. After his own conversion, he was accepted into the 
Church by Ananias, a Syrian Christian (cf. Acts 9:10-19). 

Christianity in this region was a major missionary force for centuries, spreading the faith not only to Europe but to China, India and 
Tibet. 

Six centuries after Christianity took root, Islam appeared. During times of relative Christian and Muslim harmony, the two religions 
forged a common history in the region, with Eastern Christianity contributing enormously to the scholarship of the Muslim world. 

In his book The Lost History of Christianity, historian Philip Jenkins writes: “It was Christians … who preserved and translated the 
cultural inheritance of the ancient world – the science, philosophy, and medicine – and who transmitted it to centers like Baghdad and 
Damascus. Much of what we call Arab scholarship was in reality Syriac, Persian, and Coptic. ... Syriac-speaking Christian scholars 
brought the works of Aristotle to the Muslim world. ... Syriac Christians even make the first reference to the efficient Indian 
numbering system that we know today as ‘ Arabic,’ and long before this technique gained currency among Muslim thinkers. ... Such 
were the Christian roots of the Arabic golden age.” 



 

 

Christians in the region are now being left with nothing, and their historic achievements remain relatively unknown in both the Middle 
East and the West. But today, with more than 2 billion Christians in the world and instant communication, there can be no excuse for 
ignorance about what is occurring in Syria. 

While scholarship can recover aspects of a “lost history,” only the international community can prevent a lost future. Targeted for 
genocide by ISIS and related groups, the situation of Syrian Christians has become precarious. What happens in the next few months 
could well determine their uncertain future. 

What is at stake is not one of the branches of Christianity, but its roots. And the decisions made today won’t just affect Syria, but the 
entire world. 

Vivat Jesus! 

More at: http://kofc.org/en/news/releases 

 

Dear Brother Knights: 
 
All citizens of the United States have the right to vote. All Catholic citizens should become active and 
informed participants in the political life of their local community and their country. This includes making sure 
that all Catholic citizens who are eligible to vote are registered to do so. 
 
In this important election year, the Order is asking you to please consider participating in The Knights of 
Columbus Nonpartisan National Voter Registration Program. This is a nonpartisan parish-based program 
that enables members of the Knights of Columbus to help Catholic citizens register and exercise their right to 
vote. 
 
To learn more about how your state and your council can participate in this important program, go to 
www.kofc.org/vote. To review an informative webinar presentation describing the program and related 
program materials, click here to register. 
 
If you have specific questions about this program, call Fraternal Mission at (203) 752-4270. 
 
Any questions from the media concerning the Knights of Columbus and political activity or any other public 
relations issues should be directed to Joe Cullen, Senior Communications Specialist, at (203) 800-4923 
or  joseph.cullen@kofc.org.   
 
                                                                          Vivat Jesus! 

 

Knights of Columbus 
1 Columbus Plaza 

New Haven, CT 06510 
(203) 752-4000 

 

 



 

 

Special Intentions 
July 2016 

 
 
Keep in your prayers the following Brothers and family members: 
 
  
 Will and Pat Glassman 
 Mike Novak 
 Steve Wisniewski 

Cooper Young  
Eric Young 
Ed Colvin  
Norm Martin  
Mallory O’Keefe 
Charles Duke  
Kay O’Connor  
Bill Elliott’s wife  
Brian O’Conner’s cousin – Lorraine 
Albert Thompson – Karen Georgulas’ brother  

 
Pray for all of our country’s peace keepers and first responders. We pray that they may always 
be safe while protecting us in service to our country, state and county’s citizens.   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 

 

Three Month Planner 
 

 
Check out http://www.kofc11372.org/calendar for a full  

up-to-date listing of our events!  
Subscribe to our calendar on your phone or email client at 

http://www.kofc11372.org/calendar/export.ics

  July 2016  

    
    
    
    
    

Thurs. 21 4th Degree - St. Mary's Pylesville - Shrimp Night 7:30pm 

Fri. 22 
 Christmas in July Bingo!  
 5:00pm 

Sat. 23    Youth Activity - Jerry Meany Fishing Tournament  8:30 AM 
  August 2016  
1 Mon. Bi-Monthly Council Meeting 7:30pm 
8 Mon. Monthly Officers Meeting; Money due for Golf Tournament 7:30pm 
11 Thurs. M&T Bank Stadium Ravens vs Panthers  7:30pm 
12 Fri. Bingo; [Giants vs Dolphins @ Met Life Stadium 7PM] 5:00pm 
13 Sat. Tootsie Roll (Abingdon Walmart) TBD 
15 Mon. Bi-monthly Council Meeting & First Degree 7:30pm 
20 Sat. Tootsie Roll (Abingdon Walmart);  TBD 
20 Sat. Giants vs Bills @ Buffalo; Ravens @ Indianapolis  
22 Mon. Council Golf Tournament 8AM 

27 Sat. 
4th degree Installation of Officers and Dinner after 5pm mass 
St John the Evangelist Parish; Long Valley, MD 5PM 

27 Sat. Giants vs Jets @ Met Life; Ravens vs Lions @ M&T Bank  
28 Sun. Tootsie Roll (Abingdon Walmart) TBD 

September 2016 

1 Thurs. Giants vs Patriots @ Met Life; Ravens @ New Orleans  
3 Sat. Tootsie Roll (Abingdon Walmart) TBD 
5 Mon. Labor Day federal holiday no meeting ---------------------- 
9 Fri. Bingo 5:00pm 

11 Sun. 
M&T Bank Stadium Ravens vs Bills; Giants vs Cowboys @ 
Dallas 

1:00pm / 
4:26PM 

12 Mon. Monthly officer’s meeting 7:30pm 

15 Thurs. 
4th degree meeting crab night & hot dogs etc. Fr. Wolfe 
Council 7:30pm 

17 Sat. Tootsie Roll (Abingdon Walmart) TBD 
19 Mon. Bi-Monthly Council meeting and social 7:30PM 

http://www.kofc11372.org/calendar
http://www.kofc11372.org/calendar/export.ics
http://www.kofc11372.org/node/843
http://www.kofc11372.org/node/1042


 

 

Sponsors Help Pay for Council Activities 

Please Patronize our Sponsors 
 

Lee Eder, FN, PGK 
 

Better Service = Better Results 
 

Search for your new home at: 
www.salebylee.com 

 
Email:  salebylee@comcast.net 
 
Cell:  410-591-1948 
Office: 410-803-0900 

 
 

Real Estate Agent for the Knights of  
Father Wolfe Council and the 

Families of St. Francis de Sales Parish 
 

Notary Public 
 

  

LAWSON CONSTRUCTION GROUP, LLC 
 

Asphalt paving, seal coating and concrete work. 
Specializing in residential driveways, sidewalks and more. 
 

Complete your project today! 
 
Mention this ad and 5% of the cost will be donated to the 
Knights of Columbus Fr. Maurice J. Wolfe Council# 11372 

 
Contact: Jeff Lawson at 410-939-4068 

 
jeff-lawson@comcast.net 

www.lawsonconstructiongroup.com  

http://www.salebylee.com/
mailto:salebylee@comcast.net
mailto:jeff-lawson@comcast.net
http://www.lawsonconstructiongroup.com/
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